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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                      June 18, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday, June 18, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Kevin Boyd and Dan Gregory. Commissioner President, Paul George was unable to attend the meeting. Also present were Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor; David Lett, Attorney; Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway: Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer; Greg Jones, SIDC; Vickie Wathen; Cori Lukomski, Times-Herald; Cody Roush; Adam Greene; Don Greene; Don Graber; James “Bub” Brown, Tim Sorrells; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections and Rhonda Hardwick, Community Corrections.
Commissioner Gregory called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:33 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of June 4, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
The property donation from the Commissioners to the Historical Society near the Martin County Museum has been surveyed and the boundaries have been marked.  Commissioner Boyd made the motion to approve the conveyance of the property, Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Attorney David Lett will prepare the deed this week for the conveyance.  

Rhonda Hardwick, with Community Corrections, informed the Commissioners that there is a riding lawn mower and shed near the Martin County Museum that is currently owned by the county.  The lawn mower is used by a county employee to mow only this property.  She ask if these items could be taken over by Community Corrections and they could utilize community service hours with supervision by the Historical Society to take over the mowing of the property.  Commissioners Boyd and Gregory were in agreement.
Greg Jones with SIDC gave an update on current and future projects they are working on for Martin County. County funding over the last 44 years has shown a $490 return for every $1 spent. The Commissioners agreed to include SIDC budget request this year.   
The lease for the Community Corrections Building is up at the end of August.  Attorney Lett has prepared a new lease, the terms remain the same as they have been for the last 3 years.  A motion to approve the lease was made by Commission Boyd, second by Commissioner Gregory.  All in favor, motion passed.  Attorney Lett will obtain notarized signatures for lease.
Commissioner Gregory stated he has reviewed the proposed Employee Safety Manual and has some questions that have been emailed to the Auditor.  These will be reviewed by the Auditor’s office and brought back to the Commissioners Meeting.
The SRI Tax Sale Agreement was presented to the Commissioners.  Attorney Lett advised tabling the SRI Tax Agreement at this time.

Don Graber with the Christian Campground off Dover Hill Rd stated he previously had permission to run their waterline down the middle of a one lane road about 2 years ago but they found another solution at that time and it has now failed.  They are currently without water and he is again requesting permission for what was previously approved.  Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, will look for previous information concerning liability and send that information to Attorney Lett for discussion at the next Commissioners Meeting on 7/2/19. 
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the bi-weekly work report.   The trimming of site lines along Butler Bridge Road has been completed.  Highway Superintendent Padgett reported that we will need to invest in a side mount mower this year.  He provided some initial options and pricing and is talking with two other companies for price quotes.  There is a Community Crossing Meeting at 9:30 AM on Thursday at Vincennes.  DNR had the permit ready on Monday for McBride’s Bluff and that is now complete.  The Old School Road project has been completed and Vicki Wathen reported the area is holding at this time.  
Adam Greene stated he had been to the last Commissioners meeting and had ask for a list of names that had received letters regarding structures built along the White River.  Commissioners did not have an objection to this as long as there wasn’t a legal issue in providing them.  Attorney Lett will provide the information.  Several current and one previous cabin owner were present at the meeting to request any assistance that the county could provide to them regarding this issue.  A very lengthy discussion followed regarding numerous sides of this issue being faced by land owners.    Attorney Lett advised the Commissioners to table this issue at this time.   
Attorney Lett presented an ordinance establishing requirement for tax identification number upon instruments regarding real property.  This will establish a transfer fee of $10 per deed effective 7/1/19.  This fee is used to maintain and update county plat books. Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approved, Commissioner Gregory made a second.  All were in favor and the motion was approved.  
Attorney Lett will be contacting three land owners on county road 1180 E concerning an upcoming project on the road. 
Important Dates: 
        Safety Meeting Wednesday, July 10, 2019 at 9:00 AM
        Courthouse will be closed Thursday & Friday, July 4 – July 5, 2019

 With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:51 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting will be Tuesday, July 2, 2019 @ 5:30  pm.
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